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AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY / AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER 

Memo 
To: Submitters to the North Carolina State Laboratory of Public Health 

From: William A. Glover II, Ph.D., D(ABMM), MLS(ASCP) 

Assistant Laboratory Director for Infectious Diseases 

Date: May 9, 2025 

 

Re: 

 

On-line Reporting for ARLN Results: Carbapenem-Resistant Enterobacterales (CRE), 

Carbapenem-Resistant Pseudomonas aeruginosa (CRPA) and Acinetobacter baumannii 

(CRAB) 

 

 

  

On Monday May 12th, 2025, the North Carolina State Laboratory of Public Health (NCSLPH) will 

cease faxing Antimicrobial Resistance Laboratory Network (ARLN) test results for CRE, CRPA, and 

CRAB and will institute reporting electronically through the Clinical and Environmental Lab Results 

(CELR) online reporting system. CELR allows submitters and providers to view and print NCLSPH 

reports at any time.  

 

CELR is a secure network portal requiring specimen submitters to undergo registration and approval. A 

Power Point tutorial for registering an account with the NCSLPH CELR portal can be found on the 

NCSLPH website. Additional information about CELR is located on NCSLPH CELR website. 

 

NOTE: CRE, CRPA, and CRAB test results are accessed by selecting “Enterics Lab” in the NCSLPH 

CELR portal. Please use the tutorial link provided for further information.  

 

Please do not hesitate to contact the NC ARLN team with any questions at slph.arln@dhhs.nc.gov or 

919-733-7367.

https://slph.dph.ncdhhs.gov/doc/NCSLPH-CELR-Tutorial-Feb2020.pdf
https://celr.dph.ncdhhs.gov/help
mailto:slph.arln@dhhs.nc.gov?subject=CELR%20assistance


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  


